The Borough of Mendham

Emergency Meeting of the Mayor
and Council August 29, 2024
8:00 PM
MINUTES

1. CALLTO ORDER
Mayor Serrano Glassner called the August 29, 2024, Emergency Meeting of the Mayor and Council to
order at 8:00 p.m. in the Garabrant Center, 4 Wilson Street, Mendham, New Jersey.

2. FLAG SALUTE AND MOMENT OF SILENCE
Mayor Serrano Glassner led a moment of silence and proceeded with the Pledge of Allegiance.

3. OPENING STATEMENT
Notice of this emergency meeting of the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Mendham was sent to
the Daily Record and Star Ledger, posted in the Bowers Buiiding, and was filed in the Office of the
Borough Clerk in accordance with the Open Public Meetings Act. Official action will be taken at this
meeting. The purpose of this meeting is to appoint an Officer-in-Charge, as required for public
safety.

4, ROLL CALL
The following officials were present:
Mayor Christine Serrano Glassner
Council President James Kelly
Council Member Marilyn Althoff
Council Member Steve Andrew
Council Member Matthew Bruin

Council Member Will Russo
Council Member Neil Sullivan

Also present were:
Fred Semrau, Esq., Dorsey & Semrau, LLC
Lauren McBride, Acting Borough Clerk

5. RESOLUTION
#132-2024 RESOLUTION APPOINTING SERGEANT PATRICK MCNICHOL AS OFFICER IN CHARGE

Motion to Approve: Council Member Althoff

Second: Council Member Kelly
Ayes: Kelly, Althoff, Andrew, Bruin, Russo, Sullivan
Nays: None



6. PUBLIC COMMENTS -AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION

Mayor Serrano Glassner opened the public session.
Bob Ritger of 14 Gunther St asked why the Lieutenant was passed over as Officer in Charge?

The Borough Attorney explained the governing body is not permitted to speak about an employee
without the employee being noticed.

7. ADJOURNMENT
Having no further business to conduct, Mayor Serrano Glassner asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting.

Motion to Adjourn: Council Member Althoff

Second: Council Member Kelly
Ayes: Kelly, Althoff, Andrew, Bruin, Russo, Sullivan
Nays: None

Meeting adjourned at 8:11 pm

Respectfully Submitted:

Lauren McBride
Acting Borough Clerk
The Borough of Mendham



